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April 2018

I hope everyone had a Happy Easter!  It always lets you know that spring is 
here. Well, almost here since we have had some strange winter weather in 
April. But, as I am writing this, the temperature is to get up to 70. That is 
top-down time.

Everyone knows that the Route 66 Corvette Club is an outstanding car club. 
It is understandable; we have great members. Not only as members, but we 
all have formed great friendships along the way. If you stop and think about 
our club, you will notice what a diverse group we are. We have different 
interests; however, the core of our group still has one common 
denominator- we all come back together as a solid club.

As I mentioned before, our members have various passions. There are some 
of us who enjoy cleaning and maintaining our cars either for our next car 
show or another show in the area. We have those who enjoy beating the 
time clock as they look forward to our autocross each year. As with car 
shows, we have members who will travel many miles each weekend 
following the autocross circuit. Then we have those who enjoy road runs, 
rallies, and eating out. Of course, we also have those who have a passion 
which crosses over multiple areas.

It is good that we have members who are involved in each of their passions. 
That is what makes a club exciting. It's just that we all have different areas of 
enjoyment. What is outstanding about our club is that we provide the 
opportunities so that every member has the chance to fulfill what interests 
them. 

Our club is always working hard on making it an opportunity that cover each 
of our members’ passion.
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I want to say thank you to those who pass on ideas for events for our club. 
We are all ears. Remember, if you visit a location or go out to eat, keep our 
club in mind. If it looks like a place that you may think we all might enjoy, 
just drop Detta Nelson or me an email letting us know. You may find it on 
our club calendar soon.

Don’t forget to check our club’s calendar for events. We have the Stumpy’s
Distillery run on Sunday the 15th, Scavenger Hunt on the 22th, and the April 
Birthday Bash on the 29th.

Thank you, everyone, for being a member of our club. When out there 
driving around, always be safe. 

“We join for the cars, and we stay for the people.”

Bob Isermann
President
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ROUTE 66 CORVETTE CLUB

Old Hickory Golf Club, St. Peters, Missouri
April 5, 2018

Members Present:

Anelle, Joe
Blattner, Greg
Bradley, Bob
Brady, Judy
Craig, Peggy
Fultz, Chris
Fultz, Greg
Heidenreich, Brenda
Heidenreich, John
Henke, Fred
Isermann, Bob
Kleemeyer, Brian
Lamb, Bob

Leary, Pam
Leary, Sean
Loyd, Harold
Mattson, Judy
McCoy, Sharon
McCoy, Terry
Moore, Karen
Moore, Randy
Nelson, Detta
Nelson, Ron
Reynolds, Ron
Rothweil, Lynda
Ryan, Joan

Ryan, Kevin
Sardis, Howard
Spathelf, Mike
Streib, Nancy
Timlin, Bruce
Timlin, Karen
Waganer, Les
Walker, Scott
Weinhold, Rich
Wilson, Noel
Wortkoetter, Deb
Wortkoetter, Jim

Introduction of Guests:
McMillen, Lorrie
McMillen, Michael

The March 2018 meeting was called to order by President, Bob Isermann at 
7:01 pm.

Introduction of Officers
Bob Isermann - President Mike Spathelf - Vice President
Tom Reitz - Governor Rich Weinhold - Treasurer
Nancy Streib - Secretary
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President’s Remarks:  Bob Isermann

Thanks to all the club members that made the month of March a fun 
experience. This would be Nancy for planning the Birthday Bash, Ron 
Reynolds for the Shriner Circus event, and Tom Reitz for the little Egypt Rally. 
Tom, Chris and I had a good time attending the Region Party in Chicago. 

Congratulations to our club’s newest newlyweds, Roger Reinhardt and 
Teresa Lindemann. What a better place for Corvette enthusiasts to be wed, 
Spring Mountain Ranch in Pahrump, NV.

Enjoy the evening with friends and members during dinner and let’s have a 
good meeting!

Bob Isermann
President
Route 66 Corvette Club
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Introduction of New Members/Guests
Mike and Lorrie McMillen, Guests. Found our club through our website. 
Owners of a 2007 Coupe Victory Red.

Greg Blattner, New Member. Also, found our club through the website. 
Owner of two Corvettes. 2013 Grand Sport, Torch Red and a 2016 Z06 
Yellow. Greg has been a member of a club at Lake of the Ozarks.

Peggy Craig, New Member. Peggy is also a member of the Original St. Louis 
Corvette Club. Her brother and sister-in-law and boyfriend are members of 
our club. She is the Owner of a 2004 Lemans Blue Corvette.

Corrections, Approval of the March 2018 Minutes: 
None, March Meeting Minutes approved.

Old Business:
None

New Business:
None

Treasurer Report:  Rich Weinhold
See Full Report

• We currently have 14 pre-registered for the Car Show on 5/21.
• A financial audit of the Treasurer is being planned.
• There will be a Trailer inventory planned in April.
• Expenses expected are the pavilion for the Club Picnic on 6/3, and the 

car show T-shirts.

Governor’s Report: Tom Reitz
See Full Report

Tom announced he has a new car, a 1996 Yellow LT4 for racing.

NCCC racing events:  see Tom’s published report

10



Route 66 Auto Cross will be September 15 and 16, 2017. 
We still need food preparation and helpers to serve. Detta Nelson asked for 
volunteers and many raise their hands to be helpers. Thanks to all.

Vice President’s Report:  Mike Spathelf, NCM Ambassador
Thanks to all that participated in the Sharpshooter event. The management 
of the facility loved our group and would love to have us back.

National Corvette Museum - Mike will be there the end of April and will 
have more news at the May meeting

4/22 Scavenger Hunt with our sponsor Jack Schmitt Chevrolet. The 
scavenger hunt will be around 4-5 dealerships. There will be 20-25 
questions. A driver and navigator will be need to remember details. 
Example:  How many cars were in the showroom?

The trophies for the Car Show have been ordered. Chad Vanlandingham was 
given two bids and he chose Fran-Ann Engraving.

Rules and Regulations:  Bob Lamb (Greg Fultz & Lynda Rothweil)
Updates in wording are needed in three areas of the Constitution. All prior 
wording and new wording have been sent to the club one week prior to the 
meeting for review and comments. These changes involve Articles XI, XII and 
XIII.

We will be voting on the following new wording:

11http://www.corvettemuseum.org/

http://www.corvettemuseum.org/
http://www.corvettemuseum.org/


Article XI
PROPERTY & FINANCE

Section 7. The Treasurer shall make and keep a record of property owned by 
the Club. This list shall be itemized, updated and published in the newsletter 
yearly. However, the annual inventory listing will not be placed on the Club 
web site.

Article XII
BYLAWS

Section 1. Bylaws shall be established to supplement this Constitution and 
to provide for the effective operation of the club's activities.

Article XIII
AMENDMENTS

Section 1. Motions to amend the Route 66 Corvette Club Constitution 
and/or Bylaws shall be submitted to the Rules & Regulations Committee for 
their consideration and evaluation. Recommended changes to the Route 66 
Corvette Club Constitution and/or Bylaws shall be presented to all voting 
members a minimum of one week prior to the voting meeting. Discussions 
on the recommended change(s) will be held prior to the voting process at 
the Club meeting.

Section 2. A simple majority vote of those voting member present shall be 
necessary for passage of amendments to this Constitution and/or Bylaws.

Section 3. Following a Club approval vote, the Rules & Regulations 
Committee shall make the necessary changes to the Club document(s) and 
disseminate the changes to the Club membership by providing the revised 
document to the webmaster.

A motion is made by Tom Reitz to accept the new constitutional wording as 
above. Seconded by Greg Fultz. No discussion. 
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Membership: Bob Lamb / Nancy Streib
With the addition of 3 new members, our total membership is currently 91.

Welcome to our new members, Greg and Linda Blattner and Peggy Craig.

Website: Joe Anelle (Theresa Lindemann)
Maintenance on the website is scheduled for this weekend. Do not worry if 
the website is not working properly. The site will be up soon.

It has been announced that there will be no NCCC website completion this 
year. Our club has done so well in this competition that we all wish we could 
compete again this year.

Charity: Howard Sardis
We have not moved forward on additional charities suggested for donations 
from our club:  Crossroads Clinic and Wings of Hope. It will be addressed at 
a later date.

A promotional dry erase check has been ordered and will be ready soon. The 
size is 48 x 22. Great for photographs with our charities. Ron Reynolds asks if 
we can use it for the USO donation. It is dry erase so we can use it for any 
donation we need to present.

Social: Detta Nelson
The food project is still Pal Pax. This program runs in the summers too. The 
principals and teachers deliver food to families in need.
The 50/50 proceeds are converted to food and donated to Pal Pax to keep 
the program working. Please continue to support our food program for kids 
in need.

❖ April 7 - Columbia Cup - Mid MO Corvette Club - see website for 
information.
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❖ April 15 - Road Run - John Heidenreich - sign-up sheets available tonight.
❖ April 22 - Scavenger Hunt - Mike Spathelf - sponsors dealerships
❖ May 2 - Social Committee Meeting - Hobo’s 
❖ May 12 - Model Train and Car Exhibit - Bob Isermann & Noel Wilson
❖ May 19 - ROUTE 66 CORVETTE CLUB CAR SHOW - Hobo’s
❖ June 3 - Club Picnic - Brommelsiek Park Pavilion #6
❖ June 27- Social Committee Meeting - Madison’s
❖ July - 4 - 4th of July Parade - O-Fallon, MO
❖ July 20 - July birthday Bash - Rascals Game - Detta Nelson

Car Show: Orville Caupp (Les Waganer in Orville’s absence)
Les Waganer informed the club of changes in the car show tabulation 
process. We will be using a laptop (Lynda Rothweil is allowing us to use 
her’s) and a spreadsheet report. A $40.00 printer will be purchased to print 
and tabulate winners for presentation of awards.

Brenda Heidenreich is working on baskets for silent auction and raffles. Your 
donations would be appreciated.

Harold Loyd mentioned volunteers for registration are needed. We would 
like to give the workers a shorter span of work at the desk instead of an all-
day shift.

Sean Leary stated there will be three judging classes at the aircraft hangar.

Car Show Events Around the Area: Randy Moore
• 4/4 Bowling Green MO - Corvette Class
• 5/5 Classic on Wheels Elsberry, MO - Corvette Class
• 5/11 - 12 Jefferson City Capitol Car Show
• 7/21 - St. John’s UCC - 5th St in St Charles MO - 11-4 all car show           
• 10/13 Hotel Bothwell Sedalia MO - Corvette Show

Technical & Trailer: Tom Reitz
The trailer is full!
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Sponsorship: Bob Isermann in Chad’s absence
Just a reminder that Jack Schmitt sells all kinds of cars and Chad has contacts 
with other car brands. If you want to look at other cars from Jack Schmitt 
besides a Chevy, make sure you call Chad first. 

Announcements:
Bob Isermann thanks Chris and Greg Fultz for an instant dinner at a Lenten 
Fish Fry. He also thanks Mike Spathelf for the Sharpshooter event.

Brenda Heidenreich - large stand cooler will be purchased and we will need 
drinks to fill it.

50/50:  Chris Fultz
Total collected $119.00
$59.00 to Detta 
$60.00 in food to our new backpack program Pal-Pax

Motion to adjourn by Greg Fultz and seconded by Bob Koenig.

Respectfully submitted,
Nancy Streib, Secretary
4/5/2018
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April 5, 2018 Meeting

NCCC STUFF
➢ Up-coming events: 

✓ April 7th and 8th is first Regional autocross with 14 events at 
TireRack in South Bend, IN 

✓ April 15th has 6 rallies in Moline, IL. (none are chance rallies)
✓ April 28th and 29th is 12 low speeds in Rantoul, IL 
✓ May 19-20th is 14 low speeds in Quincy, IL 
✓ May 26-27-28th is 15 low speeds in Rantoul, IL

➢ Next Governors meeting will be May 5th. The Regional meeting will be 
on Saturday at 8:15am and the National meeting is at 12:30pm. This 
meeting is open to all NCCC members. If you have any interest on how 
the National body operates and wish to see it firsthand, contact Tom R 
for information to attend. 

➢ A reminder to anyone who competes in autocross. Check your helmets 
before the start of the season to ensure they are compliant. Helmets are 
good for only 10 years from date of manufacture, and must be SNELL 
rated “M” or “SA”. “M” rating is for motorcycle, and “SA” is for special 
application. These are fire retardant inside and outside and have 
fireproof straps.

➢ Everyone should have received new 2018 NCCC cards in the mail. If you 
have not received one, and would like one, please inform Tom R 
immediately. Tom’s contact info is on the website and roster.
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Barb Isermann April 3rd

Kevin Ryan April 10th

Les Waganer April 17th

Howard Sardis April 18th

Bob Bradley April 19th

Brian Jarvis April 19th

Dominic Pisciotta April 20th

Terry McCoy April 21st

Glenn Flynn April 23rd

Lynda Rothweil May 5th

Victoria McCoy May 13th

Randy Moore May 18th

Shelly Gracey May 28th

Chad Vanlandingham May 29th
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May Schedule of Events

May 3rd Route 66 Meeting 
May 5th Cinco de Mayo
May 12th HO Railroad Tour
May 12th Jeff City Corvette Show
May 13th Mother’s Day
May 19th Route 66 Car Show
May 28th Memorial Day

April Schedule of Events

April 1st Easter Sunday
April 5th Route 66 Meeting 
April 7th Columbia Cup
April 14-15th First Regional Autocross
April 22nd Scavenger Hunt



Tell Me Something Good!!

Physicist Stephen Hawking's final act of kindness helped provide 40 
homeless people with an Easter feast 2018 in his home city of 
Cambridge.

Did You Know??

Your tongue is the fastest healing part of your body.

Thought of the Day…

If you don’t anyone to know, don’t do it.

Tips for a Life Time:

Reuse thoroughly cleaned MUSTARD SQEEZE BOTTLES filled 
with frosting to decorate a cake.
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